



MINUTES OF THE FARINGDON JOINT ECONOMIC FORUM (JEF) MEETING HELD ON 16 October 2014 AT 7:00PM IN THE OLD TOWN HALL, FARINGDON

1. Present:
Vale of White Horse District Council (VWHDC): Cllr Mohinder Kainth (chairman), Cllr Robert Sharp, Cllr Roger Cox, Cllr Jim Halliday, Cllr Alison Thomson. 
Faringdon Town Council (FTC): No representatives present. 
Other organizations: Paul Brame (Chamber of Commerce), Mrs Daphne Saunders (FAP), David Williamson (Farcycles).

In attendance: Sally Thurston (Faringdon town clerk), Trudy Godfrey (economic development team leader and minutes Secretary), Bethia Thomas (Faringdon Market Town Co-ordinator), Andy Hayter  (Faringdon Market Town Co-ordinator).
Apologies: Cllr Andrew Marsden, Cllr Judith Heathcoat (OCC), Eddie Williams (Folly Trust), Sarah Allen Stevens (Chamber of Commerce), Cllr Elaine Ware, Mark Harrison (Farcycles),
2. Declarations of interest and Matters Arising 
None.  
Matters arising: 

· TG to progress discussions on the marketing and possible meanwhile uses for the old Folly Coffee Shop
· ST to discuss attendance at JEF meetings with town councillors

· BT to progress Faringdon Flag with Town Council 
· ST to follow up s106 funding to improve cycle routes with OCC officers as advised by JH 

· BT to develop a product brand for Faringdon, perhaps in conjunction with the Pink Pigeons, and work with town centre retailers and possibly the TIC to increase the range of local products in town.

· DW and Farcycles to identify where the signage should be mounted  (on existing posts and at which height for cyclists) and TG to get quotes for 8 signs.
· Chamber to circulate the Economic Development Strategy for Faringdon report to JEF members.  

· TG would meet with BT, AH, ST to discuss which project ideas generated in the workshop could be taken forward next year.

3. Election of officers: Chairman (FTC), Vice Chairman (other), Treasurer

As there were no town councilors present, the meeting was not quorate, so elections would be delayed until January 2015 meeting.  Paul Brame was proposed as vice chairman.    Action: ST spoke to councilors and advised that it was unfortunate that all had been unexpectedly detailed and Cllr Ian Bell was ill. .  
4. Minutes of meeting on 17 July 2014
Approved as accurate record of the meeting.

5.  Financial Report of JEF
Cllr Sharp advised the current balance was £3,449.42 (including two annual £500 contributions from Faringdon Town Council.  Cllr Alison Thomson reported that Folly Sports park would like signage for the park to direct cyclists from around the town.  Action:  DW and Farcycles to identify where the signage should be mounted  (on existing posts and at which height for cyclists) and TG to get quotes for 8 signs. 
6.  2014/15 projects 
The actions were progressing well.  See attached report from the town team co-ordinators.  TG advised the Faringdon WiFi service that covered the market place was also being well used, with around 800 sessions since the sytem launched in June, and 300 unique visitors.  PB advised the economic development strategy was progressing well, and a draft report had been sent to the Chamber.  Action: Chamber to circulate a report to JEF members.
7.  Workshop to identify projects to improve economic vitality in Faringdon town centre for 2015/16.  TG facilitated workshop, and all gave ideas:-

· Promote Faringdon in the National Heritage Day (first weekend in September) which will require the opening of historic buildings (e.g. Old Town Hall, Corn Exchange, Folly Tower, Bell Inn, Crown Coaching Inn, All Saints Church

· Make WC a work of art and visitor attraction (Pink Pigeons)

· Food Festival

· Big Beer Festival

· Museum

· Improve Folly Park as a destination (country park with trails and wildlife information)

· 10K road race 

· Sealed Knot event

· Faringdon Folly Sports Day

· Advertise outside of Faringdon

· Organic produce fair

· Attract new businesses (niche or speciality shops) to town centre to fill empty shops, as and when they arise

·  Craft Fair on Saturday mornings

· Cycle paths to encourage more visitors into town centre

· Beautify walkway from TESCO into town centre

· Leaflets and more marketing to the surrounding villages

· Parking improvements (awaiting results of car parking survey) 

Action: TG would meet with BT, AH, ST to discuss which projects could be taken forward next year.

8.   Next meeting dates.   Dates of the next meeting are: 
· Thursday 22 January 2015 (AGM)

· Thursday 16 April

· Thursday 9 July

· Thursday 15 October 

All meetings will be held in the Old Town Hall at 7pm.

Trudy Godfrey
Secretary

APPENDIX A

JEF MEMBERSHIP 2014/15
Voting members:

Vale of White Horse District Council (VWHDC): 

•
Cllr Roger Cox 

•
Cllr Mohinder Kainth
•
Cllr Robert Sharp

•
Cllr Alison Thomson
•
Cllr Jim Halliday 

Faringdon Town Council (FTC): 

•
Cllr Jane Boulton
•
Cllr Andrew Marsden
•
Cllr James Gregory

·        Cllr Ian Bell

·        Cllr Mark Greeenwood

‘Other Organizations’: 
•
Paul Brame (Faringdon Chamber of Commerce) 

•
Sarah Allen-Stevens (Faringdon Chamber of Commerce) 

•
Colin Desborough (Faringdon Association of Residents)

•
Daphne Saunders (Faringdon Area Project)

•
Eddie Williams (Faringdon Folly Tower Trust)
Non-Voting members:

•
Mayor of Faringdon (Cllr David Price)

•
County Councillor for the Faringdon Division (Cllr Judith Heathcoat)   

Co-opted members (non-voting, not more than four persons):

•
Alison Moore (Women’s Institute)

•
David Williamson (Chair of Faringdon Twinning)

•
Sjoerd Vogt (Pink Pigeons)
Observer (non-voting):

•
Cllr Elaine Ware (VWHDC)

In attendance (non-voting): 

•
Trudy Godfrey (VWHDC officer and minutes secretary)

APPENDIX B
	Faringdon Town Team Activity Report
JEF 16/10/2014
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The Town Team reported on their initial period of consultation as well as other events and ideas they had worked on at the July JEF meeting. Since then we have made a great deal of progress on a variety of projects. 
1. Events in the Town Centre

Berners’ Big Bench Bash: A successful feel good event, which combined the grand opening of the Portwell Bench with a Town Trail and other entertainment to draw a large crowd into the town centre. It gave the Town Team the opportunity to work closely with the Pink Pigeons, collaborating with them and the Folly Park View Residents Association and Faringdon’s schools to invite new audiences to the centre of Town. 

Faringdon Young Traders’ Market: Another successful event in which young people were invited to take their own stall for a day, and market and sell their wares. It was an incredibly busy morning with positive feedback from traders, shoppers and other businesses; another of these events will be planned in the future.

Future Events: Other events are in various stages of planning; a Community Market or similar for the Remembrance weekend, and a Christmas Market of some sort have been suggested and explored. A more traditional market, similar to the Tuesday offering would be appreciated by many, though it is felt that we need to encourage footfall into the town centre first, before stallholders will be willing to set up on a Saturday morning – this may be explored further in the new year.

2. Loyalty Card Scheme

The new Loyalty Card Reward Scheme will be officially launched Tuesday October 21st. It will work with the existing Loyalty Card Scheme, but will actively reward loyalty as shoppers have the new card stamped every time they spend £5.00 in a Loyalty Card Business; their cards, once full, will be entered into a draw every month for a chance to win a substantial cash prize. The scheme is currently being rolled out and its effect on businesses will be monitored closely over the next few months.

3. Empty Shops and Park Road

Currently there are three empty retail units in the town centre; one is currently being renovated and will soon become a pet food shop. RVs Angling has taken residence in what was the Faringdon Exchange. Empty frontages have been used to advertise Town Team events, and it is generally felt that this usage was an improvement to the look and feel of the town; more permanent displays or pop up shops may be beneficial in the short term while new tenants can be found.

The idea of hanging flags around the town centre and along Park Road was an idea put forward to improve the look and feel of the town. The team’s Faringdon Flag Competition through the primary schools, the resulting banner was on show at Berners’ Big Bench Bash when the winners were announced. Discussions are taking place as to whether we should revive the idea of floral baskets in the town centre, whether it economically viable to do the same on Park Road, or whether the idea of banners would be preferential.

4. Maximising Advertising and Faringdon’s Public Profile

Leaflet Distribution and a New Residents’ Pack: As part of Berners’ Big Bench Bash the team circulated a ‘residents pack’ to every household in Foly Park View. This included an invitation to the event, a diary of what was on in the town centre, and a leaflet describing ‘Things to do in Faringdon’. This estate will also receive the new Loyalty Reward Card through their letterboxes in the next week. 

Events Calendar: A monthly events calendar has been produced since August, and distributed online. The October calendar was printed and distributed to the residents of Folly Park View. There has been little feedback on the scheme, and discussion should be focussed on the future of this scheme.

Social Media: The Faringdon Market and The Loyalty Card Facebook pages are now being managed by the team. While no official analysis has been done, it is clear that the numbers of people following those pages are greatly increased since the team took them over, and that the number of page likes is also steadily increasing.

Improving Web Profile: A series of PDFs is planned highlighting different aspects of the town. These would include Faringdon as an Historic Town, a Shopping Town, a Foodie Town, and an Eccentric town, and can be distributed to targeted websites and will be worked on in conjunction with the Tourist Information Centre to develop packages for tourists to the town. The team is working with the TIC to further enhance the town’s web presence.

Signage: The new sign advertising the town centre will be installed in the Tesco car park; communications with Tesco continues. Other signage, advertising markets and events will also be investigated.

Faringdon Town Team Co-ordinators

Bethia Thomas: bethiathomas@gmail.com

Andy Hayter: andy.hayter@gmail.com
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